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Dear Friends

I am sure, like me, you could not help but see that over these past few years there has been all manner of talent shown on the television; people seeking to display their talents in the hope of fame and fortune.

There has truly been some very gifted people, singing, dancing and many other means of entertaining, believing that they are the best and worthy of worldwide acclaim. There have been those who are naturally gifted and others who needed coaching.

I have wondered how would be the reaction of Christians if there was to be a programme televised: ‘The Church Has Got Talent!’ I do believe that it would go beyond preaching, praying and singing, for each of us has been given a gift, a talent, for use within the church and community, not for fame and fortune but for the glory of God and the extension of the Kingdom. 

The apostle, Paul is very keen to encourage the use of these gifts. We don’t all have the same gifts to use in a robotic fashion. Romans 12:6 ‘We have different gifts according to the grace given us’, 1 Corinthians 12:4 ‘There are different kinds of gifts but the same spirit’. So we all have gifts and it is a requirement of us to use those gifts. 1 Peter 4:10 ‘Each one of us should use whatever gift he/she has received to serve others faithfully, administering God’s grace in its various forms’.

Catherine and I are most grateful for the gift of fellowship and friendship given to us over these past few months. As I write Catherine is in Belfast where most recently we have had two deaths in the family.

But in closing and on a more cheerful note I thank you for the gift of hospitality to our Fijian brothers and sisters. May God continue to inspire and infill with the Holy Spirit to use the gifts He has given us.

Christian love and greetings to you all

Norman.
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CHURCH FAMILY NEWS
 Welcome:   To Margaret and Gordon Macdonald, who have been worshipping with us for several weeks.   Margaret has also become a member of the Ladies Choir

We welcomed into Membership:   Chrissie Taylor on transfer from her previous church.   Chrissie is an accredited local preacher, and will be leading a Service later in the year.

Your prayers are asked for:   Len Kibby now in Henford House.   Gladys Turner at home not well enough to join us for worship and  Peggy Griffiths  also in Henford House.

Dazzling Forkuo celebrated his first birthday in April and shared his cake with us all! His father, Augustin, is currently with his army colleagues training in Canada and our thoughts and best wishes are with them 

Our sympathy goes out to Karen Woollard and Helen Dawson on the passing of their fathers recently.
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THE EVENING FELLOWSHIP ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Will take place on 8th June at 7.30pm at the Church.

There will be no July Meeting.

Keep an eye on the weekly notice sheets to see future arrangements.

 
CHRISTIAN AID COLLECTION
June Laird worked hard to achieve this year’s total of £612.63 collected during Christian Aid Week in May; £198 from the coffee morning, £374.63 in Envelopes + a £40 donation.

Well done June & your team of helpers
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CHARITY COFFEE MORNINGS

Charity Coffee Mornings

January 

 

Warminster & District Food Bank 


£201.60 February
 

Robin Hood Ministries 




£163

March 



Hearing Dogs for the Deaf.



£135

April 




Simply Sing Along
*
 



£125

May 




Christian Aid






£198

STILL TO COME:

June 11th: 

   Wylye Valley Disabled Children’s Riding Camp

July  9th: 


    Action for children  (NCH)

August  13th: 




      Zimbabwe Victims Support Fund

September 10th
:
     The Mother & Baby Trust

October 12th:  

   Christmas Shoebox Appeal 

November 12th:  
  
           Wessex Heartbeat

December 10th :        
     Education for Rwanda

* Simply Sing Along will be starting in the Autumn - A chance for everyone to join in singing for pleasure.

Look out for further information[image: image1.wmf].
Notes from the Church Meeting in May

Minister’s Matters:   All services during Norman Price’s sabbatical later this year, have been covered. There will be an event to mark the leaving of John Rees and Martin Skinner on the evening of 17th July at Trowbridge, Wesley Road church. 

Worship Arrangements: On 29th May Karen Woollard and Marion Barton led ‘Cafe Church’ for Christian Aid. In June there will be a musical led by Heather Morgan and the choir.
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Local arrangements in August will be led by Chrissie Taylor.

New Table - thank you to Pauline and Ray Howell for the attractive new table at the front of the church.


Warminster Relief in Need: Pauline Howell is taking over from Ruth Dodge as a cheque signing representative of this long established charity. Ruth has served in this post for 12 years.

SERVICES JUNE TO AUGUST
10.30 a.m. unless otherwise stated
5th June 
John Williams

12th June
Norman Price     Holy Communion

19th June
Heather Morgan & the Choir

26th June
Grace Mortimer 
     from Corsham

6 p.m.
Norman Price 
  Holy Communion

3rd July

Revd Mike Burrell

10th July
Daphne Goodwin

from Westbury
17th July
Derek & Michele Gard/Norman Price

24th July
Douglas Colborne 

from Calne
31st July
Revd Mary Teed

7th August
Chrissy Taylor

14th Aug.
Pat Smith



from Winsley


6 p.m.
Norman Price  

21st August Norman Price    Holy Communion

28th August Revd Mike Burrell

17th July: Area Mission Service 6 p.m. Trowbridge – Wesley Road

David and Heather Morgan will once again be welcoming us to their garden at MEADOW VIEW, HANGING LANGFORD, on

Saturday 23rd & Sunday 24th July between 2 and 5 p.m. each day.
There will be a charge of £3

to include "cake and a cuppa."[image: image2.wmf]
 Proceeds will be shared between 
The Warminster and District Food Bank 

& Little Langford Church.

On sale will be cakes, craft items and plants.  
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Offers of help would be appreciated - either of items to sell, or on the day with serving teas and washing up!

 


Stop Press: Chrissie Taylor writes - Thank you so much for you very warm and kind welcome to Bob and me each Sunday that we've managed to get to Warminster for worship and also as I was received into membership in May.  The fellowship is lovely and it is a privilege to belong - we thank the Lord for bringing us here.
Bob & Chrissie invite all to “Greenlight" (the new porta cabin on the school site) Cherry Orchard, Codford     
On Wed 20th July at 7.15
Richard Parsons from Trussell Trust, Salisbury, is coming to present THE SHOE BOX APPEAL.
Our friends who took their minibus to Varna, Bulgaria will also be at the meeting to share how "House of Rachel" work with Bulgarian orphans. (Bob has also visited the project)

More details phone 01985 850811

Take Time

Take time to THINK – it is the source of power.

Take time to PLAY - it is the secret of perpetual youth.

Take time to READ – it is the fountain of wisdom.

Take time to PRAY – it is the greatest power on earth.

Take time to LOVE and to BE LOVED – 

it is a God-given privilege.

Take time to be FRIENDLY – it is the road to happiness.

Take time to LAUGH
 - it is the music of the soul.

Take time to GIVE – it is too short a day to be selfish.

Take time to WORK – it is the price of success.

Take time to do CHARITY – It is the Key to Heaven.

Author unknown – contributed by Diane

19th June Fathers’ Day


This is a day that largely passes us by in the Church (it is also Trinity Sunday), but this year Heather Morgan and the Choir will be leading our Morning Worship by contributing 


"FORGIVE AND FORGET"


which tells a well-known story from the New Testament in word and song.  


The Ladies Choir will be welcoming gentlemen to their ranks on this occasion and we invite you to come along and hear us.












































Could YOU become a Pastoral Visitor?


More people are needed to visit and keep in touch with all our members and friends


�





GOURMET ON YOUR DOORSTEP


�


Local chefs on stage demonstrating


their favourite starter, salad and summer sweets.


TUESDAY JUNE 21st


AT


THE ATHENAEUM


      7.30 p.m.


TICKETS £10 from the box office


This evening will be supporting The Food Bank, Fairtrade and local businesses. Produce and culinary displays will be in the gallery and function rooms








Vision Day Review weekend


16th /17th July with Michele and Derek Gard


�





Time to assess our progress since the Vision Day in July 2010


(Lunch at Farmers Arms if wanted)





It is great to have the group of Fijian Christians holding their worship in our church.


They hold their service, in their own language, from 2 – 4 p.m. each Sunday.


Anyone is welcome to join them


To hear their singing is a joy!





Which way to go?? 


Finding Elders is a problem.


Can you help?


 This will be discussed at the vision day.





�Annual meeting 


Thursday 14th July 7.30 p.m.


At Dewey House.


Report on the past year and thoughts for the year ahead.


New committee members needed!





Plea from the editor!


The next newsletter will be due out the beginning of September.


Please let me have articles and information for inclusion 


NO LATER THAN 27th August


 Earlier if possible


(EAR














2

